MYHA Board of Directors
July 2009

7:00 p.m. Keyes Chevrolet

Meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m.   Mission and Vision were read by Erik Davidson.  Roll call was taken and board members present were Scott Strong, LeAnne Talberg, Jane Strong, Erik Davidson, Aaron Richartz and Lori Paulson.

Member Comments:  No members present

Secretary’s Report:  Minutes have been approved online.
Treasurer’s Report:  No Treasurer’s Report. 

Ice Board Update:  No meeting held this month.

President’s Report:  No Update.
General Ops:  Lori Paulson

Budget review process was discussed.  Each department is requested to have budget numbers prepared for the August meeting.

“Who’s who” list of jobs and their corresponding assessment hour allotments will also be reviewed at the August meeting.
Registration process for 2009 was discussed.  Potential dates and their advantages/disadvantages were discussed.  It was decided that we would like to have registration completed by the week of the 14th of September.  A flyer will be sent home to students the first week of school.

Concessions:  Jess Miller
No Update

Tournament:  Scott Strong

LPH ad has been submitted.  U14 girls will have a tournament at the same time as the U 10 team.

Scheduling:  Burke Welch

Equipment changes were discussed, with discussion being led by Scott Strong.  MYHA is moving forward with the transition to Black, Maroon and Gold to coordinate with the High School colors.  There was a draft logo presented for use on the new uniforms.  A motion was made by Aaron Richartz to approve the use of the new logo.  Jane Strong seconded the motion.  Motion approved unanimously.

Different options for equipment replacement were discussed.  The issues of quality and durability were discussed.  Special consideration was given to the safety of the new helmets being purchased and the importance of adequate head protection for MYHA players.  A motion was made by Erik Davidson to purchase helmets and breezers from CCM.  Lori Paulson seconded the motion.  All members present voted to choose the equipment made by CCM and the motion was passed.
Discussion was held regarding whether to replacement equipment for Bantams only or for both Pee Wee players and Bantams.  Motion was made by Aaron Richartz to outfit only Bantam players with new equipment at this time.  Motion was seconded by Erik Davidson.  Motion approved and equipment will be ordered for Bantams only at this time.
Fundraising:  Aaron Richartz

Aaron has obtained a couple of more composite sticks for the stick raffle at the beginning of the season.  Aaron looked into a  Schwan’s fundraising option.  They offer a “truck sale” where people can come and purchase frozen items from them at a particular date.  There is no home delivery with these sales.
Options for different fundraisers were discussed and will be investigated further.
Ice and Recognition:  Brent Miller

No Update

Hockey Ops:  Erik Davidson

Erik has been sending out applications to potential coach applicants as they contact the association.  To date, approximately 10 or 12 applications have been received back.  Erik has asked to have members refer potential coaches they may know to fill out applications.  Would like to have all coaching candidates identified by the end of July.

Communications: Jane Strong

Chatter submissions are due by July 15th.

Old Business:

Renewal of Pro Shop lease for the 2009-2010 season.  Aaron will talk to Tim regarding ongoing expectations.
A motion to adjourn was made at 7:40 p.m. by Aaron Richartz.  Jane Strong seconded the motion.  All members voted in favor and the meeting was adjourned.
